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Minutes of West & East Putford Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday, 23 February 2016 in Bradworthy Primary Academy at 7.30pm.
	Chaired by:  Councillor Mrs L Drake
	Clerked by:  Sue Squire



	Present:  Councillors

A Bewes

Mrs G Clark

M Cornish

Mrs L Drake

Mrs P Geen

J Jessel
Mrs M Lewis
N Moulder 
M Thomas

J Wooldridge

PCSO R Rowe
2 Members of the Public


	Agenda: -

Welcome to Councillor J Jessel
Items raised by members of the public

Apologies

Declarations of Interest

Approval of the Minutes of 1 December 2015

Reports

Matters Arising for reporting only

Planning

Planning Correspondence

Finance

Correspondence / Notices & Publications Received

Compliance

Matters raised by Councillors / Clerk

Date of next Meeting

	 
	The Chairman welcomed newly co-opted Councillor J Jessel.
	                      Action:

	57.
	Items raised by member of the public.  None.


	

	58.
	Apologies.  Councillors P Bond and D Pomeroy.

	

	59.
	Declarations of Interest. 
59.1  Councillor Jessel declared a Prejudicial Interest in Minute No. 63.1 - 1/1177/2015/FULM – 5 megawatt solar park and ancillary development (on 14.6 hectares of land), land at Bulkworthy.
59.2  Councillor Mrs Lewis declared a Personal Interest in Minute No. 66.8 – Local Heritage Mini Festival.

59.3  Councillor Mrs Clark declared a Personal Interest in Minute No. 66.8 – Local Heritage Mini Festival. 

	

	60.
	Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 1 December 2015.

Approved and signed as a correct record. 
 
	

	61.
	Reports.

61.1  Police.  PCSO Rowe advised there had been several crimes reported in rural areas.  She encouraged people to report so that the Police are aware.

It was known that poaching was taking place in Putford.

In other areas, there had been criminal damage,, burglary, dog out of control and causing injury, power tools stolen.

She encouraged residents to ensure sheds and garages were locked.

Details were given about Smartwater and Selecta DNA, products that can be used to mark property which can only be seen in ultra violet light.  It will last 5 years and can be used on a range of items. 

Selecta DNA has micro dots with a unique 6 digit number code to the individual.   

A bulk purchase order can be made for the product and she can supply an order form.

PCSO Rowe spoke about Farmwatch and were trying to recruit a co-ordinator for Putford.  Lucy James, present at the Meeting, volunteered.  

Sgt Channing is on attachment and the new acting Sergeant is Kelly Edwards.  There are two Police Officers at the Police Station as PC Brown is working with the crime hub.  Another PC is expected in April. 

There will be closures of some Police Stations and the nearest Police Station to present papers will be Barnstaple.

61.2  County Councillor R Julian.  Not present.
61.3  District Councillor R Hicks.  Not present.

	

	62.
	Matters Arising for reporting only:

62.1  Venn Bridge. The work had been carried out. 
62.2  Site Visit by Councillor A Bewes and County Councillor R Julian to view tarmaced entrance to field.   Councillor Bewes advised this did not take place, the County Councillor not being available.  He had been told the tarmac was laid there because it had gone cold but it was noted if this was the case, it would not have been able to be rolled. Councillor Bewes had been in contact with BBC Spotlight to highlight this waste of money. 
Councillor Moulder had been told that because the lorries working in the area had made a mess in the gateway, it was decided to tarmac it. 
62.3  Bradworthy Primary Academy had been booked for Parish Council Meetings during 2016.

The Academy had asked if some Meetings could be re-scheduled as they fall during half term and the Summer holidays which had an impact on the key-holder.  Meetings were re-scheduled for:  17 May, 6 September and 18 October.  

	Clerk to book

	63.
	Planning.  The following Applications were considered:

63.1  1/1177/2015/FULM – 5 megawatt solar park and ancillary development (on 14.6 hectares of land), land at Bulkworthy.

Councillor Jessel gave his reasons for being against the development.

The Chairman closed the Meeting to allow the applicants to speak.

The Meeting then resumed.

The Clerk advised that when looking on the TDC website on the day of the Meeting, she had noticed Councillor Jessel’s letter of objection to the Application which precluded him from being present when the Application was discussed and voted on.

Councillor Jessel declared a Prejudicial Interest, left the room and did not take part in the discussion decision or voting thereon.  

Councillor Mrs Geen had been approached by two residents concerned about the visual amenity aspect.  It was not clear from the information on TDC website if the panels will be visible in determining the impact.  Councillor Mrs Geen felt her role was to represent the people who had approached her.
Councillors had the opportunity to give their views.

Councillor Mrs Drake proposed to recommend approval.  Seconded by Councillor Wooldridge. 

Vote:  5 in favour.  4 abstentions due to lack of information, not necessarily against the proposal.

Carried to approve with the comment that Parish Councillors would strongly like to point out they were not happy about the lack of consultation within the area and would like this to be addressed in the future to make it more available to surrounding Parishes.
63.2  1/1314/2015/FUL – Proposed two bay oak frame garage at Mambury Manor, East Putford.

It was resolved to recommend approval. 

	Clerk

	64.
	Planning Correspondence.   There was no planning correspondence to consider.

	

	65.
	Finance.

65.1  Balances.  Lloyds Bank Treasurers Account as at 31/12/15: £4,086.84

                                                                                As at 15/02/16: £2,109.29

65.2  The following payments were approved and authorised:
Mrs S Squire   Salary (2 months) net of PAYE                       £161.80

                         Contribution towards broadband (2 months)  £    3.00

                         Photocopying                                                  £    8.40      £173.20                                      
HMRC              PAYE                                                                                 £  40.60

Devon Association of Local Councils. Course fee for Cllrs Mrs Geen

  & M Thomas                                                                                             £  60.00
65.3  Bank Mandate.  Forms had been received by the Bank for completion by Councillors Mrs Lewis which was completed at the Meeting. 
65.4  Text Alerts to the Clerk. The form had been returned to the Bank to be actioned.

65.5  VAT Reclaim.  It was noted that a VAT reclaim had been submitted to HMRC for the period 1/4/13 to 31/3/15 in the sum of £22.45 and the funds credited to the Current Account.
65.6  Precept Form. It was noted that the Parish Precept Form had been submitted to TDC.

65.7  Lloyds Bank. Letter regarding changes to the business account. From 6/4/16 all credit interest will be paid as a gross amount and the Parish Council will be responsible for tax reporting to HMRC of the credit interest earned and for paying any tax owed.  Noted.

	Clerk

Ch.No.
Ch.No.
Ch.No.
Clerk



	66.
	Correspondence / Notices & Publications Received – were placed on the table to see and read.

66.1  Devon Air Ambulance. The Trust is looking for suitable landing sites to be able to operate night flying.  These details to be put in the Putford Post and on the website.  Councillor Moulder was willing to talk further with the Air Ambulance about the possibility of having a site on his land. 
66.2  HM The Queen’s 90th Birthday.  Email from HM Lord Lieutenant of Devon giving details of an event to celebrate the occasion.  It is hoped that Parishes throughout the Country will have street parties or similar events.

In addition, details have been received regarding the Queen’s 90th Birthday Beacons on 21/4/16 and a guide to taking part.  Noted.
66.3  Northern Devon Healthcare NHS Trust. Two letters:  Service pressures at Bideford and Ilfracombe Minor Injury Units and significant changes to Ear Nose and Throat Services at North Devon District Hospital.  Noted.
66.4  Local Government Boundary Commission for England. Final recommendations on the arrangements for Devon County Council.  Noted.
66.5  Barnstaple Town Council. Details of a Planning & environment School on Saturday, 12/3/16.  Noted.
66.6  Torridge District Council. Email regarding an application to designate a Neighbourhood Area – Bradworthy Parish.   Councillors were in full agreement. 

Councillors would like to learn from Bradworthy for having a strategy for Putford. 

66.7  Torridge District Council. Email regarding a further consultation of the North Devon and Torridge District Council Local Plan running from 11/2/16 to 24/3/16.  The Councils invite all bodies and people to make representations on a series of targeted consultations relating to:   

 *   a proposed policy relating to wind energy development (non-statutory consultation in accordance with the Councils' Statements of Community Involvement); and

 *   a series of Additional Proposed Main Changes related to the insertion of Policy ST19A: Starter Homes Exception Sites and associated supporting text into the Submission Draft of the Local Plan (Regulations 19 and 20).

Representation is further invited on the associated Sustainability Appraisal material in accordance with the Environmental Assessment of Plans and Programmes Regulations 2004.  Representations can be submitted online at 

http://consult.torridge.gov.uk<http://consult.torridge.gov.uk/>    

Councillor Jessel advised he had attended a meeting at North Devon Council and the proposal is that all of North Devon is suitable for wind turbines. 

Councillors Jessel and Mrs Geen to draft a letter to be agreed by Councillors for submission. 

66.8  Local Heritage Mini-Festival – West & East Putford, Abbots Bickington and Bulkworthy.  

Councillors Mrs Lewis and Mrs Clark declared a Personal Interest.
A letter had been received from the organisers requesting that a £200 grant offered to the group from District Councillor Hicks is handled by the Parish Council.

TDC had advised there was still unspent TAP (Town and Parish) Fund monies applicable to West and East Putford (£20 and £186 respectively) and the group had asked Councillors to agree for this to be allocated towards the Mini Festival expenses.

Proposed by Councillor Moulder that this Council handles the £200 grant from District Councillor Hicks.  Seconded by Councillor Bewes and unanimously agreed.

Proposed by Councillor Cornish that a TAP application is submitted, seconded by Councillor Wooldridge and unanimously agreed.
66.9  Riverfly Project. Councillor A Whittle was hoping to set up a small network of volunteers to monitor the small streams and tributaries in the Torridge area. In particular is the River Walden and people are required to spare a little time to ensure that the water stay clean and unpolluted.   The details to be put in the Putford Post and on the website. 

Councillor Thomas offered to write an article for the Putford Post to follow this up. 

	Clerk

NM

Clerk

JJ / PG

Clerk

Clerk

Clerk

Clerk

MT



	67.
	Compliance.  The following was reviewed:

Standing Orders

Financial Regulations

Emergency Advice

Policies – Equal Opportunities, Complaints Procedure, Safeguarding

Freedom of Information Act Publication Scheme

General Risk Assessment.  This was a new document for 2016 suggested by the internal auditor to replace the existing Financial Risk Assessment.  Councillors were sent these documents separately to study ahead of the Meeting.

Proposed to adopt by Councillor Mrs Drake, seconded by Councillor Jesell and unanimously agreed. 

The Clerk to progress Data Protection Registration for the Parish Council with the Information Commissioners Office.

	Clerk to update

Clerk



	68.
	Matters raised by Councillors /Clerk.  

68.1  Councillor Mrs Geen asked Councillors if the Parish Council need to make any representations relating to the safety of wind turbines located in the Parish following an article in the North Devon Journal reporting that one had fallen over near Bradworthy.

A letter to be sent to the Health and Safety Executive regarding the ‘Endurance’ type of wind turbine seeking assurance regarding the structures and asking clarification about ageing, frequency of inspection, risk assessments carried out and if buildings next to footpaths and near trees are checked. 
68.2  Councillor Mrs Geen advised she was willing to be the Parish Council representative on the Market and Coastal Towns Initiative Group.
68.3  Message in a Bottle.  The Clerk handed canisters to Councillors for use by emergency personnel and carers. Inside the canister was a form for people to list medication and give an alert to any condition suffered.   It had been suggested that the canister was placed inside the ‘fridge door to save people having to look for it and a label was provided for the inside of the front door so that those attending would be aware there was information in the property.
68.4  Councillor Moulder asked about the Road Warden scheme and was advised this was a DCC initiative.  At the present time, it could not be progressed as the relevant insurance for Road Wardens had not been completed.  In addition, DCC had offered training but no dates were given as names had to be submitted first of those interested in the training. 

	Clerk

	69.
	Date of next Meeting: Tuesday, 26 April 2016 in Bradworthy Primary Academy at 7.30pm.

The Meeting ended at 9.02pm.
 
	

	Summary of Decisions: 

· Minutes of 1 December 2015 
· Planning 

· Payments

· Parish Council to handle the £200 grant from District Councillor Hicks in respect of the Local Heritage Mini Festival

· TAP fund application to be submitted in respect of the Local Heritage Mini Festival 

· Compliance:  Standing Orders, Financial Regulations; General Risk Assessment, Freedom of Information Publication Scheme; Equal Opportunity Policy; Complaints Procedure; Safeguarding Policy; Emergency Advice.



	These Minutes are agreed by those present as being a true record.



	Signed:

Chair of West & East Putford Parish Council:

	Date:




